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The May monthly meeting, hosted by the International Headquarters (IHQ) of the Family Federation for 
World Peace and Unification (FFWPU), took place from May 10 to May 14. The series kicked off with 
the Heavenly Asia-Pacific conference and was followed by sessions for Heavenly North America regions 
1 and 2 and Heavenly Africa (both on May 13), culminating with Heavenly Central South America and 
Heavenly Europe (both on May 14). 
 
These meetings were dedicated to addressing church growth through the blessing of single members, 
tackling the aging issue within the global Family Federation community, advancing Heavenly Top Gun 
and witnessing projects, and enhancing youth outreach. The sessions aligned with the overarching goal of 
a victorious Entrance into the Cheon Il Sung Sanctum at Cheon Won Gung. 
 

On this occasion, Song Yong-cheon, 
President of FFWPU International, 
shared insights about the True 
Mother's intensified efforts to achieve 
the highest filial piety during the 
Cheon Il Sung Sanctum entrance 
ceremony at Cheon Won Gung, an 
event marking the Heavenly Parent's 
earthly settlement. President Song 
provided a thorough analysis of the 
strategic directions and challenges 

facing the Family Federation. 
 
Furthermore, President Song called for focused efforts to fulfill the deep aspirations of the True Mother 
and the Heavenly Parent. He emphasized the importance of engaging dormant second and third-
generation members and invigorating a youth witnessing culture centered around Heavenly Top Gun 
initiatives, all aimed at securing the continental victory of the 2025 blessing for single candidates. 
 
The Monthly Regional Meetings, coordinated by the IHQ, will continue to convene leaders from around 
the world, maintaining their schedule of monthly gatherings. 
 
 
 


